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Interim Report on the Working Group on Mobility
for the BFUG meeting in Alden Biesen, 24-25 August 2010
The working group on mobility came together for its second meeting in Berlin on May 12, 2010.

The working group aims at developing a mobility strategy for the ministerial conference in Bucharest in 2012. This strategy shall contain proposals on how mobility of students and staff can be improved and how the 20 percent target in the Leuven communiqué can be reached.

With this aim in mind the group discussed mobility obstacles and possible ways to overcome these obstacles on the basis of existing material on mobility as well as input from the group members. In particular the following areas were addressed:
· financing of mobility (including portability of grants and loans)
· recognition
· language issues
· curricular obstacles
· legal obstacles
· motivation and information.
For some of the subjects, members of the working group agreed to produce more in-depth information as well as suggestions for action by the next meeting. The group was aware of ongoing discussions and work in other working groups and networks, particularly in the WG on recognition and NESSIE, and concluded that it will be necessary to exchange and cooperate with these groups. 
The group also discussed the draft questionnaire that will be sent to all Bologna countries, once it is approved by BFUG. The draft questionnaire includes questions on mobility obstacles, on national mobility targets, strategies and measures to improve mobility. Furthermore it contains questions relating to the concept of balanced mobility.
After the meeting of the WG mobility it was decided together with the WG reporting that the questionnaire on mobility will be sent out shortly after the BFUG meeting in Alden Biesen so that the results can be used as basis for further discussions in the mobility working group. Countries will be asked to check and, if necessary, to update their answers when the questionnaire of the WG reporting is distributed.
During its meeting in May, the group also dealt with the subject of balanced mobility. Members of the group agreed that despite the fact that the Leuven communiqué mentions balanced mobility, presently there is little clarity on terminology, background and reasons for imbalances and about aims. With the answers to the questionnaire, the group will try to develop some basic understandings in this area. Only in a next step will it be possible to discuss potential national and international targets as well as measures.
Regarding the mobility target in the Leuven/Louvain-la-Neuve communiqué and its relation to the EU-benchmark on mobility, several consultations between the chair and the commission have taken place. So far, an agreement could be reached on almost all dimensions of the mobility target. More detailed information will be given to the members of the WG mobility and BFUG in due course.
The next meeting of the working group will take place in Budapest on November 4, 2010.
